To: 
Mayor and Town Council, Town of Riverdale Park


Prince George’s County Planning Board

From: 
Riverdale Park Mixed Use Town Center Design Review Committee

Date: 
June 6, 2007

Re: 
Updated technical review comments on Wachovia SP-060003

At the June  6, 2007 meeting of the Mixed Use Town Center Design Review Committee, committee members reviewed amended plans, revised May 14, 2007, for the proposed Wachovia bank located at the intersection of Route 1 and East West Highway. 

The committee noted changes made to the application since the April 16, 2007 planning board meeting. Several changes successfully addressed design recommendations made by the M-UTC committee in its March 14, 2007 meeting minutes. These include adding permeable windows,  providing a secondary entrance to the bank from Route 1, adding a 2nd roof peak, and improving crosswalk markings. (See attached list for detail.)

Based on its review of the revised May 14, 2007 plans for this project, the committee notes the following items for consideration by the Town and County in its review of SP=060003:

1.) No significant progress has been made on reducing the number of drive through lanes.  While the applicant has removed an ATM from the drive through configuration, the actual number of lanes remains unchanged. To reiterate concerns already noted by the M-UTC committee, five lanes for car traffic is excessive and is not consistent with the spirit of the zoning.

2.) The project provides for more parking than the zoning calls for. In consideration of this fact, and the need for shared parking for adjacent businesses, the committee recommends that any parking spaces exceeding the cap imposed by  M-UTC standards should be explicitly labeled and designated as 24-hour shared parking.  

Sincerely,

Alice Ewen Walker
M-UTC Committee Chair

Attachment

	M-UTC Recommendation March 17, 2007
	Plan Revisions May 14, 2007

	1. The number of drive through lanes remains excessive for an area that is intended to be pedestrian oriented. 
	No significant change to number of lanes. 1 ATM removed.

	2. The building should be set back to include a 15 foot streetscape after future SHA turn lane is expanded.
	Yes. 



	3. Planters should be switched to street trees in grates. 
	Yes. 

	4. Specify planting spacing. 
	Yes. 

	5. Replace Leyland cypress with Foster holly
	Yes.



	6. Note on plan 24-hr ATM
	Yes. 

	7. First floor windows should be permeable
	Yes, most if not all. 

	8. Crosswalks should be stamped colored asphalt
	Yes. 

	9. Bank does not offer a front facing main entrance from Baltimore Ave or E-W Hwy to the primary tenant, the bank.
	Yes, a secondary entrance door was added to face Route 1. The entrance is not articulated and reads as a non-primary entrance.


